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by Kim Farquharson, Secretary

The Annual Meeting is November 8, 2022. Any requests to have a matter 
put on the agenda of that meeting under ‘New Business’ must be received 

60 days prior. That means that September 9th would be the cut off  for any new 
requests.

How to submit a request? You can type (or write) it up and take it to the offi  ce, 
or you can fi ll out a form on the website. 

On the main page of our website: https://woodburnestatesgolf.com/. Look for 
the link in the middle of the page.  

60 Day Notice for 
Member New Business

4.4-10 Notice of New Business Requested by Members. If a Property Owner 
would like to request that a matter be placed on the agenda for any Members’ 
Meeting, such motion shall address only one subject that is not in confl ict with 
Oregon laws, the Articles of Incorporation, the Declaration of Restrictions, the 
Bylaws, the Rules and Regulations and shall be delivered to the Secretary at the 
Association’s offi  ce for notice and publication at least sixty (60) days prior to the 
date of such meeting. 

by Women’s Golf Club

One of the perks of being an 
active WEG golf member and 

turning 90 years old is the presentation 
of a certifi cate for lifetime golf! 
The Women’s Golf Club had one of 
their members reach that impressive 
milestone. Congratulations to Rosa 
Nichols! Ken Bourne, Director of Golf 
on the WEG board was on hand to 
make that presentation.

Lifetime 
Golf

by Karen Gill

Many families in the greater 
Woodburn area do not have 

automobiles. Some walk miles to 
obtain food at the food pantry. Because 
of this great need for transportation the 
goal is to obtain bicycles for Seniors, 
Families and Farm Workers.

Jesus Gutierrez and Jason Morgan 
of The Northwest Hub bring their 
“bicycle bus” to the Aware food bank 
1530 Mt. Hood Ave. on the 1st and 
3rd Tuesdays from 3:30-6 p.m. with 
bicycles, helmets, and locks for those 
who need bicycles for transportation.

Current needs are:
Donation bicycles, new helmets, 

and bicycle locks.  
Helpers to “fi x up” the donated 

bikes.
If you can donate a bicycle, a 

helmet, or a lock Karen Gill will store 
them in her garage until The Hub 
picks them up. Karen’s address is 
1667 Vanderbeck Lane. Phone/ Text: 
503-791-0898.  

If someone wants to “fi x up” bikes, 
please connect with Jesus Gutierrez at 
503-800-8184.

To get a glimpse of what this 
organization is doing: http://www.
thenorthwesthub.org/

AWARE: Bike 
Donations

L-R: Jason Morgan and 
Jesus Gutierrez

by Karen Linton

In 1965, three dads on Bainbridge Island, Washington, were tired of hearing their kids complain of being bored – this 
was WAY before handheld games, much less tablets, home computers, video games, etc. So, they devised a game that 

was a smash-up of tennis, badminton, and ping pong that became pickleball.
Why the name, pickleball? No one, not even the creators (who have since gone to the court in heaven) could remember 

why. There are a couple of ideas – like calling it after a pickle boat in rowing or after a dog of one of the dads – but there’s 
no offi  cial explanation.

The “Pickleball Capital of the World” is Naples, Florida, where just one center has 60 courts! There’s a rap video called 
“The Pickleball Song,” and many celebrities have joined the sport and advocate for it. By recent estimations, over 4.8 million 
people play on over 9,254 pickleball courts in parks, community centers, and sports complexes across the U.S. There are 
now special Pickleball products and clothing, even shoes that say “Pickleball Grandpa”!

Four 20x44 foot courts can fi t into a regulation-sized tennis court.  It’s easy to play so people of all ages and athleticism 
can play. It even has its own vocabulary! For example, Flapjack - the word for a ball to bounce before being able to be hit 
on a serve. Dillball - an incoming ball that has bounced and can be hit. The Kitchen - a 7-foot zone on either side of the net 
where you’re forbidden to hit the ball unless it’s bounced fi rst.  Dink Shot - a shot in which the ball is plinked from your 
kitchen into your opponent’s kitchen. Opa - after two bounce hits, you can shout “OPA” to signify that balls can now be hit 
in the air (and here I thought you said “Opa” when you’re dancing and drinking at a Greek restaurant). Pickled - if you don’t 
score any points in a game.

There will be four new courts at Legion Park when the remodeling is complete. Here at WEG, members can play in the 
dining room and auditorium. Check the N&V calendar.

All information for this article was taken from the Sunday PARADE magazine dated July 24-31, 2022.

All About Pickleball
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News & Views is published the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month. 
Mailed subscriptions are $2 per issue to cover postage and handling. 

The Association reserves the right to publish or not publish 
any articles or any advertisement at our discretion.

Editor and Advertising: Kim Farquharson
Advertising Sales: Stan Hiller

Distribution: Jim & Linda Hoover (503-380-8422)

Volunteers are always needed to help with preparation of copy, proofi ng, and 
delivery. Please email, if possible, all photos, articles, free ads, or reports. If 
email is not an option, please submit your information to the N&V offi  ce. Use the 
mail slot in our door. All submissions must include name and member number. 
Thank you.

Disclaimer
Woodburn Estates & Golf greatly appreciates the advertisers in this newspaper. 
However, we would like our homeowners to know that these advertisers are 
independent businesses and Woodburn Estates & Golf cannot assume any 
responsibility for their goods or services rendered. Every eff ort 
has been made to ensure the accuracy and dependability of all 
materials; it is, however, limited by and subject to omissions 
and changes. Rules Committee 12/12/2016

Glen Barlow

We LOVE to have your free ads and articles. 
The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send 
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com.

When submitting free ads be sure to include your MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

WANTED: Housekeeper once monthly in Woodburn Estates. Rate determined by 
housekeeper. Please call 503-740-8499.

503-981-2270
Serving The Estates Since 1993

Licensed-Bonded-Insured 

Guaranteed Services  
CCB#161152

Your Local Pest Pros 
          Serving The Estates Since 1994

                 503-981-2270  
Licensed‐Bonded‐Insured  Guaranteed Services  CCB#161152 

by Sherman Lackey
Ronald McDonald House Charities of Oregon & SW Washington provides 

access to medical care, a home away from home, and a community of support for 
seriously ill or injured children and their families. 

Woodburn Estates & Golf members, if you use any can that has an aluminum 
pull tab, save the pull tabs, and drop them off  at the News & Views Offi  ce. When 
there is an accumulation, they will be taken to the Salem Red Cross for their 
journey to Ronald McDonald’s House.

Pop Tabs: The Sweetest 
Way to Support the Ronald 
McDonald House Charities

Bugle Blast
is easy
to get.
1. Visit WoodburnEstatesGolf.com
2. Scroll to the bottom of the home page
3.  Click on Bugle Blast emails

(under Bugle Blast Email Signup)

by N&V Staff 
As lots of changes are coming to the News & Views, there is an opportunity 

to update our classifi ed ad section. Small photos are now being accepted of items 
listed in this section. The digital version, coming out each Friday, will be printed 
and framed on the “Communication Wall” next to the bulletin boards. The ads 
will be repeated as space allows in the printed edition as well. As always, the 
N&V reserves the right to publish or not any material.  

Classifi eds 
are Changing

by Connie Doyon 
Ken passed away on July 1, 2022. 

A Celebration of Life is planned for 
Saturday, September 3, at the Woodburn 
Estates dining hall from 2 - 4 p.m. 
An honor guard will provide a short 
ceremony to honor Ken for his service 
in the Marine Corp.

Celebration 
of Life 
for Kenny 
Leonard

by Ruth Teneyck 
My darling husband, Robert 

Teneyck, passed away on July 12, 2022. 
He was widely known and there will 
be 2 Memory Gathering Memorials. 
On September 17th, there will be a 
gathering at Woodland Chapel Center 
for Spiritual Living at 1 p.m. Please 
write one memory you have of Robert 
and bring it with you. You may read it 
or someone else will be glad to read it. 
Then you can put it in the receptacle in 
the entry.

The second Memory Gathering Memorial will be held at Woodburn Estates on 
September 24th at 1 p.m. Please write one memory you have of Robert and bring 
it with you. You may read it or someone else would be glad to read it. Then you 
can put it in the designated receptacle.

Memorial 
for Robert 
Teneyck
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2022 Woodburn Estates & Golf Directors
Offi  ce Held Name Corporate Email Address
President Sharyn Cornett president@woodburnestatesgolf.com
VP/Membership Carol Bolton vp-membership@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Treasurer Phil Balogh treasurer@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Secretary Kim Farquharson secretary@woodburnestatesgolf.com
House Marilyn Sbardellati house@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Marketing PC Sherman Lackey publications@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Golf Ken Bourne golf@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Architectural/RV Gene Nemish arch-rv@woodburnestatesgolf.com
Rules Jaime Rodriguez rules@woodburnestatesgolf.com 

by Karen Linton
Update on the Senior Estates Park: the City Parks and Recreation Committee 

voted to fence the area at the southernmost part of the park, however, the three 
residents adjacent to that area protested that people would trespass onto their 
properties to avoid the fenced area so the committee will revisit their decision. 
It will be in the general area of where the unfenced area is now. The new water 
fountain, as previously reported, has been purchased and is awaiting installation. 
In addition, the city is moving a gazebo from another park and installing it in our 
park! It will be available to reserve from the city for special occasions.

The Woodburn City Council had approved the annexation of almost 40 acres 
on the east side of Boones Ferry Road north of Hazelnut Dr., for an 87-house 
subdivision. It will be known as Marion Point.

In a marathon City Council meeting, multiple people spoke about the 
proposed gas station/convenience store on the corner of 214 and Oregon Way. 
The Planning Committee had conditionally approved the project’s Option 1, but 
ODOT had not given their go-ahead, so the developer asked to get approval 
for an Option 2 which the Planning Committee had not approved. Meanwhile, 
there was an appeal against the Committee’s decision fi led by the owners of 
two competing gas stations. After hearing from the attorney for the appeal, the 
developer’s spokespersons, and residents aff ected by the project, the Council 
voted to reject the Planning Committee’s recommendation to approve the 
project. Since the land is zoned commercial and there must be legal reasons to 
deny the development (not just that we don’t want or need a gas station or it 
would be unattractive to look at or have a gas odor), the developers can appeal 
this decision and/or fi le a lawsuit. 

At the end of Evergreen Road going north, there was a mobile home dealership 
that had been vacant for several years. There is now what appears to be a used 
car, used RV, and utility trailer dealer. It encompasses even more space than the 
previous dealer. Also, in the strip center adjacent, there is a driving school, open 
for a few months.

Out & About
The Beginning of the End or a New Lease on Life
When I told some of the people; I knew in my old circle of friends that I was 

moving into Country Meadows Village, I was met with opposing views, and some 
even said it was the beginning of the end. I am glad that I have not found that to be 
the case; it has given me a new lease on life. 

As I began settling into my new home at Country Meadows, I realized that I had 
been hanging with the wrong crowd, and their negativity rubbed off  on me. I had to 
give up my driver’s license when my eyesight began to deteriorate, so I did not get 
out as much as I used to. This, along with some other restrictions in my life, caused 
me to complain and, I think, attracted other complainers as friends. 

Now I have a new set of friends who see the positives of living in a community 
that caters to my needs. Large print signs and entertainment calendars keep me 
informed about what choices I have each day to get out and socialize. 

One of the things about living in the outside community is how younger people 
treated me; when I went to get a new cell phone, and the clerk spoke to me like I was 
two years old, it added to my sadness. Many young people at Country Meadows 
help us daily, but the diff erence is they are trained to understand that older people 
are just that, older people who have had a life and now need help as they age. I 
never feel stupid or talked down to; their energy and encouragement boost me. 

Talk about a one-stop shop, I get my meals cooked for me, and at dinner, I can 
take a wine tour with a complimentary glass of wine from local vineyards. I have 
my hair and nails done without leaving the community. I can even get a massage or 
facial when I want. The country store in the main lobby makes buying gifts for my 
family and friends easy. Fred Meyer, eat your heart out! When I want to go further 
afi eld, I can use community transportation, and Scott, our driver, is a hoot. 

As if all of this was not enough to change my negative feelings into positive 
ones, I have a wellness program tailored to me, and I am not just talking about 
physical exercise. I can improve my memory with brain activities and get advice on 
diet to help with arthritis pain and heart health. This is great because I want to enjoy 
this new lease on life for as long as possible. 

by Joe Budge, Fire Chief, Woodburn Fire District
On 7-18-22 at 1:01 am, Woodburn fi refi ghters responded to a residential 

structure fi re on Tomlin Avenue in Woodburn. The fi re was started by the 
spontaneous ignition of rags that were used to clean up oil-based stain. None 
one was injured in the fi re that caused extensive damage to the home. 

WFD E-21 arrived to fi nd a one-story ranch style residence with heavy fi re 
showing on the west side of the house and heavy smoke issuing from all of the 
roof eves from the attic vents. The fi re started on the exterior and grew rapidly 
in a pile of debris that was stored against the outside wall of the home. The fi re 
extended into the house through a large bedroom window that failed due to fi re 
impingement within one minute of the fi re ignition. The fi rst arriving fi re crews 
did a quick knock-down of the exterior fi re and then made entry into the house 
and extinguished the fi re in the bedroom that was adjacent to the exterior fi re. 
Following a thorough search of the structure for trapped occupants, fi refi ghters 
worked to pull down the ceiling drywall to expose and extinguish the fi re that 
had fully involved the entire attic space.  

Fire investigators determined that a trash bag fi lled with rags used to clean 
up an oil-based fi nish had spontaneously ignited. The homeowner’s security 
cameras provided video evidence of the fi re ignition and investigators found the 
remains of the rags used to clean-up the oil-based stain.

A family of four, that was sleeping when the fi re started, escaped before 
fi refi ghters arrived. Firefi ghters had zero visibility and high heat upon entry into 
the structure. The fi re heavily damaged the west exterior of the home, the attic 
and roof structure and one bedroom. Heavy smoke conditions throughout the 
home and the need for ceiling removal and water application in the attic damaged 
the contents in all rooms of the residence. The intensity of the fi re blistered paint 
and melted the vinyl windows of a neighboring home. 

The Woodburn Fire District would like to remind homeowners to use caution 
when working with oil-based stains and fi nishes. Spontaneous combustion of 
oily rags occurs when a rag or cloth used in the product application or clean-up 
is slowly heated to its ignition point through oxidation that releases heat. If the 
heat has no way to escape, like in a pile or sealed garbage bag, the temperature 
will rise to a level high enough to ignite the oil and the rag or cloth. .All rags 
used to apply and clean-up oil-based fi nishes must be stored outside in a metal 
container or laid out in the open on a noncombustible surface until fully dry 
before disposing. 

Homeowners should also avoid the storage of combustible materials against 
the exterior of their home. An exterior fi re will quickly break windows and 
extend into the living spaces of the home and into the attic through ventilation 
openings. 

WFD Media Release
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Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

• Construction

• Handyman 
Services

• Painting

• Roofi ng

• Siding & 
Repairs

Women’s Club 
Championship

9 HOLE CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS
Club Champion – Donna Jentzen
 Total Gross:  97     Total Net:  69     Payout:  $60

Total Gross Winners
1. Marlene Johnson Total Gross:  100 Payout:  $30
2. Olga McCaslin Total Gross:  101 Payout:  $19
3. Betty Yaws Total Gross:  106 Payout:  $16
4. Karen Ewing Total Gross:  106 Payout:  $15

Total Net Winners
1. Sheila Hawn  Total Net:  71 Payout:  $30
2. Bunny Buckwalter Total Net:  74 Payout:  $30
3. Patti Brown Total Net:  75* Payout:  $15
4. Connie Hachquet Total Net:  75* Payout:  $15
         *Scorecard playoff 

18 HOLE CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS
Club Champion – Connie Johnson     (179) Payout:  $60

Total Gross Winners
1. Vicki Lambert (187) - $35.00
2. Barbara Lucas (193) - $20.00
3. Ruth Desantis (202) - $15.00
4. Sally Carter (214) - $10.00

Total Net Winners
1. Christina Morris (147) - $35.00
2. Ali Pye (154) - $17.50
3. Largo Abshere (154) - $17.50
4. Vickie Hibberd (154) - $10.00

Donna and Ken

Congratulatory cake!

Connie and Ken

by Karen Ewing
The Women's Golf Club here at Woodburn Estates was held on August 5th. We 

played a two-person alternate shot game and the winners for the day were:

Low Gross
1st Place    Sharon Hoyt & Paula Kilgore
2nd Place   Carolyn Forrest & Betty Yaws
3rd Place    Ruth DeSantis & Karen Ewing
4th Place    Sally Carter & Nancy Reed
5th Place    Bernie Bourne & Ali Pye

Low Net
1st Place    Vickie Hibberd & Nancy Landers
2nd Place   Marge Epling & Vicki Lambert
3rd Place    Patty Brown & Christina Morris
4th Place    Marlene Johnson & Maggie Sasse
5th Place    Barbara Lucas & Sandi White

Closest to the Line Winner: Rosa Nichols
Closest to the Pin Winner: Nancy Landers

We want to thank our sponsors: 
Hallmark Properties, Inc., Sally & Jim Carter, and Vickie & Bob Hibberd.

Summer Fun 
Tournament 
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Labor Day September 5th

Mixed Golf Tournament
Sponsored By:

     
Sign ups will end on August 29th.  Must pay by cash or check.

• Entry fee is $20.
• Flights and starting holes will be posted on September 2nd  
• Day of tournament you will check in on Hole 1
• When finished, 2 signatures required per scorecard and drop them off 

in box by pro shop.
Game format: Shotgun start 8:30 AM  

• 4-person scramble, minimum 3 drives Men, 4 drives Ladies
• Men play from gold tees, ladies play from red tees
• HDCP percentages: 20%, 15%, 10%, 5% of A, B, C, D players

Please pay when signing up

No refunds – Need USGA handicap to participate

Time to replace your heating and cooling equipment?
We offer free consultations. Ask about our senior discounts.

* 10 yr. parts and labor warranty

* 24 hr. emergency service

* 100% satisfaction guarantee

Make sure your heating and cooling systems
are running their best!

SENIOR TUNE-UP SPECIAL
$99 per unit or call for additional specials

by Barb Knox
July has come and gone way too fast, only 2 more months in our season.
Lady Putters had a great July; eight ladies were recognized for accumulating 

5 holes-n-one, Ella Racette, Alice Green, Diane Goladader, Darlene Hartley, Barb 
Knox, Karen Ewing, and Georgette Rehfeld. Great job by everyone!

July 25th was Lady Putters Invitational. We invited men to join the ladies. We 
had an excellent turnout, with a total of 45 men and women putting. A total of 41 
holes-n-one were made. I'm afraid the men out putted the women this year, but we 
will get another chance next year. It was truly a fun day.

A huge shout out to all the ladies helping with the luncheon, decorating, meal 
prep, serving, and clean-up. Your help was greatly appreciated.

Lady Putters60 Years of Women’s 
Golf (1961–2021): 
Part Twenty-One

1994
by Diana Lindberg
Women’s Club President – Gerine Reagan
Men’s Club President – Dick Snyder
The association was fi lling up. One of the last remaining sections was being 

built out in what some call the “fl ower section,” being the north section off  
Umpqua.

1994 was the fi rst year that the women’s club members were separated into 
groups. There were 25 Social Members listed; The Nine Hole women numbered 
85; Eighteen- Hole women numbered 125 making the total membership 235. 

Clothing had changed with the women wearing clothes much like today, 
more pants and casual. 

On May 19th, The Restated Constitution and Bylaws for the Women’s Club 
were adopted at the regular business meeting.

The Rose-A-Rama was played on June 18 after each group took a photo with 
a life-sized golfi ng lady in the Rose Arch. Volunteers decorated each hole. 

Visitations with Senior Estates and other clubs continued during the year. 
Sponsors for events included Woodburn Landscaping, Hubbard Chevrolet, US 
Bank-Fairway Plaza Businesses, Caldwell Banker, Russ Baglien and Associates, 
McCurdy Travel, Trachsel Buick, and McCully Realty. 

Jim White, then our golf professional, gave out the winning names at dinner 
following each tournament. 

The December 21 meeting and Christmas luncheon honored the outgoing 
President and welcomed the 1995 Women’s Club president, Kathy Baldwin. Past 
Presidents were introduced and thanked for their past leadership. Randy Warren 
was elected as the 1995 Men’s Club president.

1995
January through March, and October through December luncheons were held 

in the auditorium. Play Day was no longer the meeting day. The tee-off  times 
were changed to accommodate the weather in each given month. 

The club included 25 Social Members, 76 Nine Hole members, and 117 
Eighteen-hole members: a total of 218 members.

The game play in both 1995 and 1996 and the sponsors, were almost identical 
to 1993 and 1994, but Dundee was added as an invitational. Dues were increased 
to $21.00 for 1996 and the Snowbirds were asked to pay their dues before leaving 
for the winter months. 

On December 12, 1995, a storm created extensive damage and took several 
trees down on Hole two. The Statesman Journal reported the next day that winds 
over one hundred miles per hour hit coastal cities causing extensive damage. 
Portland General Electric estimated that 175,000-200,000 people were without 
power in the Willamette Valley and western Oregon. The Silverton and Woodburn 
areas were estimated at 20,000. 

1996
The presidents for 1996 were Jackie Miller and Elsie Speckels. 
Tim O’Larey started work at Senior Estates & Golf, the fi rst of 25 years on 

October 7, 1996. Tim retired in 2021. THANK YOU, TIM!
The golf lounge was attached to the Pro shop and dedicated. The main lounge 

builders were Jackie Miller, Randy Anderson, George Anderson, Gator Sherer, 
Jack Delaleur, and Don Strong. Without their contributions and labor, the lounge 
would not have been completed. There were many others, both men and women 
volunteers, who contributed time and donations to the project. 
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Want information quickly and effi  ciently? Sign up for Bugle Blasts.

by Alan Patz
Do you have any tough questions about the Bible? Here is your chance to fi nd the 

answers. The WEG Bible Study Group is starting back up in September. The group 
itself is not “new;” however, they have a new leader. Jared Jenkins has decided to 
retire from hosting this study and Alan Patz has stepped up to take it on. They also 
have a new location. It is now going to be held in Conference Room 1 instead of the 
Craft room. All are welcome.  

Beginning September 6th:  
Tuesday, Conference Rm 1
12:40 p.m. to 4:15 p.m.

New Bible Study Group  

by Sherman Lackey
The day is done, and I want to go 

where things are better, and life is sweet. 
Where bothers are few and no one knows 
of the stress that makes a body grow old. 

Where cares are few and life is neat 
I want to go where the water is twenty fathoms deep.
Up comes the anchor and the lines cast to the shore 

we nose her out as we have done before. 
Where we are going where sleep is sure 

the swells break over the bow as the sea birds soar. 
Miles to go before we sleep 

I want to go where the water is twenty fathoms deep.
Beyond the horizon the sun is almost gone

the sea birds sing one last song. 
We fi ll the gal with sweet fresh air 
in preparation for why we are here. 

Everything is battened down
 there is nothing that will make a sound. 

As we are running it is time to get some sleep 
I want to go where the water is twenty fathoms deep.

We close the hatch and fl ood the tanks 
adjust the diving planes and to GOD say thanks. 

We go where the water is ever so cold 
this part of the journey never grows old. 

We have come to the end of another day with no regrets 
or worries for tomorrow bodies to bury. 

We sit on the bottom where we can weep 
I like being where the water is twenty fathoms deep.

Where the Water is 
Twenty Fathoms Deep

by N&V Staff 
Prices keep going up, up, up. Between the time it took us to write this article 

and you got a chance to read it, prices may have climbed another few percent. 
Such are the times, but we have some tips for saving money and trimming 
spending.

Ultimately, if you want to save money, especially amid high infl ation, you 
should go through your spending line-by-line and see where you can swap in 
cheaper alternatives. Be sure to search for those movie channels you don't watch 
and other monthly charges to your Apple or Google account. They can add up.

Couponing used to take quite a bit of work. You might spend hours fl ipping 
through newspaper pages and cutting out good deals. But buy only what you 
will use.

People love eating out, with Americans dining out nearly six times per week 
on average, according to Business Insider. But you could buy fresh pre-prepared 
meals at many grocery stores. Often, you can throw these delights in the oven 
and heat them in a matter of minutes. Best way to save on food? Buy cheap 
staples – rice, potatoes, beans, veggies – and cook them yourself.

Defl ating Spending 
Amid High Infl ation

by Carol Wellington
The summer of 2022 has provided an opportunity for thinking about the 

current concept of Cloud Computing which was born in the year 1996. Prior 
to that year, our generation thought of clouds as a force of nature that provided 
cooler, damper weather patterns.

I chose this topic because we have seen so few clouds in our area during 
the last few weeks. On a recent Saturday in July, it was my privilege to see the 
accumulation. shown in the attached photo while I was enjoying my morning 
cup of coff ee on the patio. What a welcome sight nature provided!

In these times of advancement in technology, let us not forget the simple gifts 
of nature!

The Concept 
of Clouds
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CALENDAR (Aug 27-Sept 9) 
*Any change of date, time, activity, or place must be made with the Office at 503-982-1776.

SUNDAY, SEPT 4, 2022
No events today

MONDAY, SEPT 5, 2022
Labor Day Mixed 4 Person Scramble
Office is Closed
8:00 a.m.  Women’s Putters (Conf Rm 1)
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Veteran Service (Conf Rm 2)
8:30 a.m.  Sr. Estates Quilters (Craft Rm) 
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:00 a.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium) 
11:15 a.m.  Tai Chi -Advanced 
12:00 p.m.  Labor Day Mixed 4 Person Luncheon (Auditorium,Din,Kit)
12:30 p.m.  Bridge (Blue Rm) 
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 
5:00 p.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
5:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 

TUESDAY, SEPT 6, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
9:00 a.m.  Ping Pong (Dining) 
10:00 a.m.  Fitness Club (Auditorium) 
10:00 a.m.  Needlecraft (Card Rm)
10:00 a.m.  Writing class (Blue Rm)
11:00 a.m.  Uke-de-dos (Craft Rm) 
12:40 p.m.  Bible Study (Conf Rm 1)
2:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool)
5:00 p.m.  Poker Games (Card Rm)  
6:00 p.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)

WEDNESDAY, SEPT 7, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool)  
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:00 a.m.  Ping Pong (Dining) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:00 a.m.  WEG Men’s Club Meeting
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium) 
12:00 p.m.  Friends of Bill W. (Craft Rm) 
12:00 p.m.  Double Deck Pinochle (Card Rm)
1:30 p.m.  Wii Bowling (Auditorium) 
1:45 p.m.  Home-Style Hymn Sing (Blue Rm)
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 
6:00 p.m.  Bingo (Dining)
6:00 p.m.  Pinochle Group (Blue Rm)

THURSDAY, SEPT 8, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Sr. Estates Quilters (Craft Rm) 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee Hour (Auditorium)
1:30 p.m.  Genealogy (Blue Rm)
5:00 p.m.  Poker (Card Rm)
5:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 
6:00 p.m.  Pinochle Group (Blue Rm) 

FRIDAY, SEPT 9, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:00 a.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium)  
12:30 a.m.  Bridge (Blue Rm) 
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 27, 2022
Men’s Harvest Golf Tournament
12:00 p.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
2:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 
4:00 p.m.  Hand & Foot Card Game (Blue Rm) 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 28, 2022
Men’s Harvest Golf Tournament
1:00 p.m.  Music Jammers (Auditorium)

MONDAY, AUGUST 29, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Sr. Estates Quilters (Craft Rm) 
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:00 a.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium) 
11:15 a.m.  Tai Chi - Advanced
12:30 p.m.  Bridge (Blue Rm) 
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 
5:00 p.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
5:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 30, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
9:00 a.m.  Ping Pong (Dining) 
10:00 a.m.  Fitness Club (Auditorium) 
10:00 a.m.  Needlecraft (Card Rm)
11:00 a.m.  Uke-de-dos (Craft Rm) 
2:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool)
5:00 p.m.  Poker Games (Card Rm)  
6:00 p.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 31, 2022
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool)  
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium) 
12:00 p.m.  Golf Luncheon (Dining, Kitchen)
12:00 p.m.  Friends of Bill W. (Craft Rm) 
12:00 p.m.  Double Deck Pinochle (Card Rm)
1:30 p.m.  Wii Bowling (Auditorium) 
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 
6:00 p.m.  Bingo (Dining)
6:00 p.m.  Pinochle Group (Blue Rm)

THURSDAY, SEPT 1, 2022
Men’s 18 Hole Club Championship
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Sr. Estates Quilters (Craft Rm) 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee Hour (Auditorium)
5:00 a.m.  Poker (Card Rm)
5:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 
6:00 p.m.  Pinochle Group (Blue Rm) 

FRIDAY, SEPT 2, 2022
Men’s 18 Hole Club Championship
8:00 a.m.  Mermaid Aerobics (Pool) 
8:30 a.m.  Walking Club (Auditorium) 
9:15 a.m.  Yoga (Auditorium) 
9:30 a.m.  Ladies Laugh & Chat (Blue Rm) 
10:00 a.m.  Pickleball Club (Dining)
10:15 a.m.  Zumba (Auditorium)  
12:30 a.m.  Bridge (Blue Rm) 
1:00 p.m.  Vendor Faire/Fair (Auditorium, Dining, Kit)
2:00 p.m.  Water Aerobics (Pool) 
4:00 p.m.  Summer Concert (Gazebo)

SATURDAY, SEPT 3, 2022
12:30 p.m.  Celebration of Life – Ken Leonard (Dining, Kit)
2:45 p.m.  Water Volleyball (Pool) 
4:00 p.m.  Hand & Foot Card Game (Blue Rm)

OFFICE CLOSED ON WEDNESDAYS
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Members of both Portland & Salem Multiple Listing Services
735 Glatt Circle, Woodburn (o�  Hwy 214 at Meridian)

hpihomes.com503-981-0621

Bill Leder
503-951-2221

James Audritsh
503-951-2366

Dave Christo� , CRS, GRI 
Owner & Principal Broker

503-989-1676

Annie Kirsch
503-989-1124

Gina Audritsh
503-951-2344

Erica Haworth
503-984-1345

Jack Berkey, GRI
503-989-1421

Christina Williamson
503-989-9875

Kerin Ostrom, GRI
503-510-2259

Shelly Stultz
503-710-4028

Third Sunday of the Month, 11 A.M.–2 P.M.
C a s c a d e  P a r k  R e t i r e m e n t  C o m m u n i t y

Join us for a delicious snack selection by Chef Walter Von DSD 
and a tour of our lovely campus. 

RSVP to 503.981-0033 2 days before the event.

950 North Cascade Drive • Woodburn, OR 97071 
CascadeParkRetirement.com

 TASTE&TOUR

WEG HOA CERTIFIED


